
Meeting Minutes 

Hillsboro Cove Homeowners Association Board of Directors 

December 10, 2024  

 

[Note: M/S/C means “moved, seconded, carried”] 

 

Present: Bill Daly, John Solberg, Richard Johnson, Debbie Gerlach, Nick Harris (RPG).  

 

Meeting called to order at 2:31 p.m. at Johnson home.  

 

Minutes: Approval of minutes of November 12, 2024. M/S/C 

 

Confirmation of matters approved by email: 

 

Variances received and acted upon by email: 

 

• 346 Reef Point, use of dumpster 12/13-20 Approved 12/3/24 

 

Other matters approved by email: 

 

   •  351 Reef Point, removal of two trees, owner expense: Approved, 11/19/24 

 

Treasurer’s Report: We had a lengthy conversation concerning how expenses are reported. 

John will meet with RPG staff to work out how best to address the issues. November treasurer’s 

report M/S/C the report (attached) be received with appreciation. 

 

Management Report: Everything has been quiet.  

 

Old business 

 

BOI Report: In spite of recent court ruling (which has been appealed), we will proceed with 

filing BOI report. Debbie and Bill will get FinCen ID numbers to Dick, and he will file report. 

 

Cost of leaf guard gutters: Nick still working on getting bid. 

 

Sunset Trail: Three homeowners will sign road maintenance agreement, which our attorney is 

preparing. Bill Howard is interested again in our transferring to him the small triangle we were 

discussing earlier. Agreed, Bill will continue negotiating with Bill Howard. 

 

New business 

 

Variance: Variance request from 1063 Hillsboro Cove for new casement windows. M/S/C 

approval. 

 

Rules & Regs: Need to check on whether new homeowners are getting Rules and Regulations 

document. 



 

Tree assessment: Agreed, Nick will get bid from Monster Tree to do assessment of trees in 

January. 

 

January board meeting: Wednesday, January 8, 2:30 at John Solberg’s, 1071 Hillsboro Cove. 

[Note: subsequently changed to Thursday, January 9, 2:00] 

 

Meeting adjourned, 4:10 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Richard Johnson, Secretary  

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


